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I. INTRODUCTION

1. On 9 December 1988, the General As~embly adopted resolution 43/162, entitled
"Progressive development of the principles and norms of international law relating
to the new international economic order". In that resolution, the Assembly
referred to the analytical study submitted to it at its thirty-ninth session by the
United Nations Institute for Training and Research (A/39/504/Add.l, annex Ill), and
requested the Secretary-General to continve to leek proposals of Member States
concerning the most appropriate procedures to be adopted with regnrd to the
consideration of the analytical study, as well as the codification and progressive
development of the principles and norms of international law relating to the new
international economic order, and to include the proposals received in a report to
be submitted to the ~ssembly at its forty-fourth session.

2. The Secretary-G~neral accordingly addressed to the Governnlents of Member
States a note dated 17 February 1989 inviting tr.em to communicate to hi" any views
and comments that they might wish to send, pursuant to resolution 43/162.

3. The present report contains the replies received from Governments as at
21 August 1989. Further replies will bo reproJuced in addenda to the present
report.

11. VIEWS AND COMMENTS SUBMITTED BY GOVERNMENTS

DEMOCRATIC YEMtN

[Originalr Arabic]

[14 June 1989]

1. With reference to paragraph 2 (a) of General Assembly resolution 43/162, the
People'S Democratic RepUblic of Yemen is pleased to express the view that there is
an urgent necessity to adopt measures for restructuring international economic
relations on a basis of justice and equality among States, since that is a major
prerequisite if the various peoples of thG worl« are to exercise their right to
development. The gradual democratization of international economic relations would
unquestionably help to strengthen international security and stability ae well as
contributing to the alleviation of international tension and opening up broad
prospects for international co-operation.

2. Questions relating to the restructuring of internationa~ economic relations
are especially important In view of the practices of certain States aimed at
obstructing economic co-operation among the States of the world through the
application of the policy of economic blockade and prossure against developing
countries that oppose the harsh conditions they dIctate to it.

3. Such practices are totally contrary to the purposes and prJnciples of the
Charter of the United Nations and the norms of international law in general and
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make the developing countries' demand for sovereignty over their natural resourcesand the establishment of equitable international economic relations both legitimateand just.

4. The Government of Democratic Yemen fully realizes that the restructuring ofinternational economic relati~ns on a basis of equality and mutual benefit issomething that can be achieved only on the premise that such principles are notinconsistent with the principles and norms of contemporary international law.
5. Democratic Yemen supports all initiatives aimed at the implementation of theprinciples of economic co-operation on a basis of equality and mutual benefit andconsiders that the instruments approved by the General Assembly, such as theCharter of Economic Rights and Duties of States (resolution 3281 (XXIX» and theDeclaration and the Programme of Action on the Establishment of a New InternationalEconomic Order (resolution 3201 (S-VI) and 3202 (S-VI», provide the necessaryconditions for the establishment of appropriate legal principles and norms for therestructuring of international economic relations.

6. The transformation of the recommendations relating to the establishment of thenew international economic order into binding legal norms governing the conduct ofStates in their economic relations with each other is a complicated operation,which requires, first and foremost, political will on the part of States.
7. The United Nations has been able, through its active efforts, to achieve greatsuccesses at the political level, foremost among them the successes have beenachieved in the field of bringing about world peace. Democratic Yemen believesthat there is a major possibility of participation in the establishment of justinternational economic relations based on the principles of international law.
8. The People's Democratic Republic of Yemen believes that the progressivedevelopment of norms of international law relating to the new internationaleconomic order must transcend the sphere of limited discussions and advance to thestage where all the States of the world participate in this operation on an equalfooting. Accordingly, the discussion of this subject in an international forum isa matter of extreme importance. Democratic Yemen believes that there is no need toset up new organs for State representation in the debate on the question of theestablishment of a new international economic order when the existing specializedorgans of the United Nations can serve this purpose, namely, the Sixth Committee ofthe General Assembly.

9. The Sixth Committee has rich experience in the preparation of conventions andother instruments aimed at the progressive development Of international law. Itmeets both the criterion of outstanding capacity in the field of international lawand the criterion of representation of the various States of the world in a globalmanner and thus qualifies to serve as the international forum entrusted with thepreparation of legal provisions regulating international economic relations on justand sound bases that will effectively contribute to the establishment of thepillars of the new international economic order.
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10. Democratic Yemen considers it extremely important that, in the treatment of
the topic of the progressive development of principles and norms of international
law relatinq to the new international economic order, attention should be paid to
the important questions relating to the various economic difficulties faced by
developing countries and appropriate remedies found for them. Democratic Yemen
stresses the importanc~ of the adoption of appropriate remedial measure~ such as
reducinq interest rates on such debts, abolishinq inLdrest on debts owed by the
poorest States, settinq longer terms for repayment, establishing a loan system that
takes into account the repayment capacJ+fls of developing countries, eliminating
all forms of compulsion and pressure a, ~actised by certain deve',oped countries
and creating appropriate circumstances to support the products of developing
countries.

11. The analytical study presented by the United Nations Institute for Training
and Research, although vaque in certain aspects, has considerable importance not
only for developing countries but for developed countries also, because it lays
down legal provisions for the regulation of i4ternational economic relations and
seeks to achieve equality between the States of the world irrespective of their
political and social systems and their size and economic potentials. This should
really help in the ~reation of appropriate circumstances so that the developing
countries can become members with full rights in international economic relations.

12. Democratic Yemen considers that for the purposes of the codification and
proqressive development of the principles and norms of international law relating
to the new international economic order account should be taken of the principles
defined by the Institute, as well as the international instruments relating to the
establishment of the new international economic order. It also supports the
recommendation of the General Assembly contained in paragraph 3 <a> of resolution
43/162 that the Sixth Committee should be the international forum for discussion of
this topic.

PAKISTAN

[Originala English]

[11 May 1989]

Consistent with its support of resolution 43/162, the Government of Pakistan
balieves that the establishment of a working group of the Sixth Committee, which
could be open-ended, during the consideration of this item at the regUlar session
of the General Assembly would be the most apr~opriate procedure for consideration
of progressive development of principles and norms of international law relating to
the new international economic order mentioned in paragraph 2 <a> of the
resolution. The establishment of any special committee for this purpose would
impose an additional financi~l burden on the resour~~es of the United Nations.
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SPAIN

(On behalf of the Twelve States members of the European Community)

[Original: English/Sp~nish]

[25 May 1989]
The Twelve States members of the European Community wish to draw the attentionof the Secretary-General to their common statement of 15 November 1988 before theSixth Committee (see A/C.6/43/SR.42). as well as to their note of 22 August 1986 ascontained in document A/4l/536 of 15 September 1986. which still reflect theirposition.

UKRAINIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC

[Original: Russian]

[18 August 1989]
1. The conceptual approach of the Ukrainian SSR to the question of theprogressive development of principles and norms of international law relating to anew international economic order has been set out in our previous replies on thesubject (A/43/529/Add.l. A/42/483:Add.1. A/41/536. A/40/446/Add.l). As asupplement to these. we wish to add the following observations.
2. The Ukrainian SSR is in favour of the establishment of the primacy ofinternational law in intra-State relations and in that context supports the ideaput forward by the Union of Soviet Socialist RepUblics concerning the creation of aworld society of law-abiding States whose foreign. policies would be based on strictadherence to legally established rules of conduct. The realization of this ideawould make it possible to solve the global problems and questions of social andeconomic development facing humanity. It would open the possibility of newapproaches to intra-State relations. including economic relations.

3. One of the essential elements of an international legal order should be thecodification and progressive development of the. principles and norms ofinternational law relating to a new international economic order. Theirsignificance continues to grow as the process of transformation of the worldeconomy into a single organism continues in the modern interconnected andinterdependent world. Not a single State can develop normally outside thisorganism.

4. Objectively. every State is interested. willy-nilly. in the establishment ofinternational legal principles and norms in the sphere of economic relationsdire~ted towards the broadest possible co-operation and renunciation of the use ofeconomic relations as an instrument of political pressure.
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5. The Ukrainian SSR considers eSlent~.al strict compliance by all States with the
principle of the inadmissibility of the use or threat of force to achieve any
goals, inclu~~ng economic goals, and regards this as an essential tactor in
ensuring international economic security. P~litical and economic relations between
States should be established on the basis of the primacy uf law in international
relations.

6. The prospective reduction of milit~ry expendi~ures will make it possible to
channel the resource! freed into social and economic development. From this point
of view it very ~mportant to find effective solutions to the problems of conversion
of military production, so as to further the creation of a new international
economic order. The United Nations can and should take a positive part in this
process.

7. Although the conversion of military industry is among the most urgent of
problems, ~t is not the only one. Priority must also be given to tt.e settlement of
the long crisis of the developing States.

8. Moreover, in order to guarantea the steady development of the world economy on
the basis of strict adherence to the principle of the supremacy of international
:aw it ia ne~essary to create the requisite mechanisms for environmental
stabilization, which involve a high degree of co-ordination in order to overcome
global economic threats. From this point nf vi~w, priority should be given to the
implementation of thQ proposal by the Union of £':viet Socialist Republics
con~erDing the establishment within the framework of the United Nations of a centre
for emergency environmental assistance and an international environmental
laboratory.

9. The Ukrainian SSR cQ~,iders the codification and ~rogres8iv6 development of
the principles and norms of international law relating to a new int\'rnational
economic order an important'. Rleans for the reordering of all the structures of
inter-State economic relations on a just and de~ocratic basis guaranteeing the
economic security of all States. The COdification and progressive development of
these principles and norms should be carried out on the basis of the international
law embodied in the United Nations Charter, an adaptation to the goal of
develop~.nt and the concrete implementation of its provisions of the Charter of
Economic Rights and Duties of States, the Declaration and Programme of Action on
the e~tablishment of a new economic order, and several other documents.

10. The work of codification is a rather complicated process requiring an expert
approach. It should be carried out at the level of GoverQment representatives in
exirting U~.ited Nations bodies. In the opinion of the U~.ainian SSR, the Sixth
Committee oi the General Assembly offers the best possibilities for this.
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the work-study findings of ezperts from the military indl~stry and the ezperience
gained in using that industry'l equipment, buildings an~ plan fur civilian
~roduntion. It has sAlected a number of enterprisel in which itl converlion model
will be tested in practice. At the same time, the Soviet Union appeall to all
States, particularly major military Powerl, allo to prel1tnt to the United Nationl
national planl tor the converlion of m11itary production. It propolel the creation
of a group of scientilts to Itu4y the queltion of converlion in depth, with a view
to preparing a report for lubmillion to the Secretary-General of the United Nations
and the poslible consideration of thil que.tion at a future lellion of the General
Assembly.

9. Although it is a prio~it.y ilsue, the converlion of military production cannot
solve all the difficultiel that mUlt be overcome in Pltablishing an economic order
that will guarantee equal economic security for all States on the basis of the rule
of law in international economic relations.

10. Another priority for United Nationl action in altablilhing a new international
economic order il to solve the ezternal debt problem and lettle the debt crisis,
starting from the principle of the primacy of international law.

11. The Soviet Union is prepared to institute a long-term moratorium of up to 100
years on the .. epayment of the debt of the lealt developed countries and to write
off that debt completely in quite a number of casei. A way out can be found in an
internationaliled approach and the discussion of possible solutions in multilateral
forwns.

12. The international economic lecurity of States, based on their readiness to be
bound by international law, ia indissolubly linked with overcoming the world
ecological threat. The implementation of the Soviet proposal for a United Nations
emergency envir,nmental aSlistance centre and the establishment of an international
space laboratory to monitor natural cundltions would be especially relevant in this
connection.

13. The progressive development of international law relating the new
international economic order would seem to form an integral part of the
safeguardin~ of international economic security and the strengthening of the
international legal order as A whole.

14. The legal basis for a uniform understanding of the principles and norms of
~u~e~uational law relating to the new international econo~ic or~er is to be found
in a number of well-known documentsl the Charter of the United Nations, the
Charter of Economic lights and Duties of States, the Declaration and Programme of
Action on the Betablishment of a New International Bconomic Order, and others. The
practical expression and development of the provisions of those documents, and
efforts to maximi.e their effectiveness, will help to consolidate the rule of
international law in this field and to enlure its primacy.

15. Given the need t~ continue efforts to enhance the effectiveness of
international law, the Soviet Union proposes that an agreement be workea out within
the Uniter~ Nations on a uniform u4d9rstanding of the principles and norms of
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internation~l law, including those relating to the new international economic
order. It therefore believes that work on codification must 90 beyond the expert
level and be conducted in a fepre••ntative forum, within the framework of existing
United Nations machinery. The Sixth Committee of the General Assembly offefs such
a forum, and its future areal of activity ccu16 1~clude work on the codification
and proglessive development of prinoiples and norms of lntern~tional l~w aimed at
the restructuring of international economic relations on a just and democratic
basil.


